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Special points of interest: 

 Preschool News 
 

 Trunk or Treat 

Good Tidings 

“God proved His love for us in that while we were still sinners, Christ died for us.” (Romans 5:8) 
 
“Then his lord summoned him and said to him, ‘You wicked slave! I forgave you all that debt because you 
pleaded with me. Should you not have had mercy on your fellow slave, as I had mercy on you?’” (Matthew 
18:32-33) 

 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 
A couple of months back in a sermon that our brother, David Helfert, preached, we were taught 
the difference between justice and mercy.  Justice means that we get the punishment we deserve.  
If we commit a crime, justice demands that we be punished.  Mercy means that we do not get the 
punishment we deserve.  Near ly every Sunday at our  9:00 worship service, we begin in con-
fession admitting that we have sinned in thought, word, and deed by what we have done and 
what we have failed to do.  We deserve God’s anger.  So we ask for mercy, “Lord, have mercy.  
Christ, have mercy.  Lord, have mercy.”  The good news of Jesus Christ is that we not only 
ask for mercy, but we receive it!  Each one of us are recipients of mercy in Jesus Christ.  
But the story doesn’t end there; a quick reading of Jesus’ Parable of the Unforgiving Servant 
(Matthew 18:23-35) reminds us that the proper response to God’s mercy for us is that we show 
mercy to others.   
  
As followers of Jesus Christ, how does mercy influence our actions?  Where do we see mercy 
practiced in the world that surrounds us?  Where do we NOT see mercy practiced?  While justice 
is an important aspect of life in community, we cannot survive without forgiveness and mercy.  
The Irish poet, David Whyte, says it well, “By definition, all long friendships are based on mutu-
al forgiveness, because you will always trespass against your friends’ sensibilities. You will al-
ways say the wrong thing at the wrong time, and they will have to forgive you. That’s why 
they’re still friends. You will have to forgive them too.” (On Being with Krista Tippett, NPR 
Podcast, September 10, 2018).  We as friends, we as family, and we as nation cannot survive 
together without forgiveness and mercy. 
 

Whether you are a man or woman, married or single, young or 
not-so-young, here is a new small group opportunity for you. 
 
Join us as we read together Jack Alexander’s book, The God Impulse: The Power of Mercy in an 
Unmerciful World. Alexander’s book looks at Jesus’ emphasis on showing mercy and thus our 
call to show mercy to each other and the world.  
 
We will have one meeting per month for men, one for women, one assignment per month done 
in the home, and one night where you will be encouraged to get out of the house with your 
spouse or a friend.  Here is the schedule for October: 
 

- Thursday, October 4 - 7:00 - Men meet 
- Thursday, October 11 - 7:00 - Women meet to discuss the same chapter 
- Week of October 18 – Assignment via email done in the home.  
- Week of October 25 – Get out of the house with your spouse or a friend. You choose 
the night. Tell us how we can help to make this happen for you.   

 
Interested? Curious? Confused?  Let me know how I can help (pastor.jon.pedersen@gmail.com).  
 
In God’s mercy, 
Pastor Jon   
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“Let us not become weary in doing good, for at the proper time we 

will reap a harvest if we do not give up.  Therefore, as we have oppor-

tunity, let us do good to all people, especially to those who belong to 

the family of believers.”  (Galatians 6:9, 10).  Your generosity to the 

Nicaragua Pie Social exceeded our expectations.  Your donations to-

taled more than $2000.  Thank you for sharing your blessings with our 

brothers and sisters in Nicaragua who are living in a very turbulent, 

unstable existence.  Praise be to God! 

Wow! The thirty students in the four year old program and nineteen students in the three year old program 

have adjusted well and our busy little learners are ready to explore.  Everyone’s excited to meet Pastor Jon at 

Children’s Chapel to participate in activities which will teach them more about Jesus. It’s time for a trip!  The 

children in the four year old program will be traveling to Pilcher Park on October 9th to see the animals, take a 

walk in the forest and enjoy a special snack.  The firemen will be visiting all the students this month to discuss 

fire safety.  They love to practice how to stop, drop and roll. A visit from Mrs. Jane from the Lockport Library 

is scheduled for later in the month.  The students enjoy listening to her Halloween stories.  Halloween is here! 

Our Halloween family event will be held on Thursday, October 25th. Games, snacks and a Halloween parade 

will be enjoyed by all. 

 

Thank you for your continued support. 

 

God Bless, 

The SOTH Preschool Staff 
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 I love October. Pumpkin Spice Lattes, football, brisk autumn mornings, MLB playoffs, 

and of course Halloween. We will be hosting our Trunk-or-Treat on October 20th. This has 

become a beloved fall tradition at Shepherd of the Hill. Last year we had around 175 kids 

participate and 25 cars.  

 Our Trunk-or-Treat has grown over the past few years. We continue to invite and engage 

the community in the safe and family friendly environment. What I love about Trunk-or-

Treat is that we engage the community. Most of the kids we see during the event are there 

because of our advertisement through the local schools.  

As we continue to pursue this vision of serving the community we have added an element to our trunk 

or treat. This year we will be having a canned food drive for bags of hope during our trunk of treat. Bags of 

hope is a non-profit that provides food for low income children by sending them home from school with a 

backpack of food. Food items can also be dropped off at the Church the week prior to Trunk-or-Treat. 

On October 31st our high school youth program will welcome the newly confirmed freshman into our 

high school group. We will kick this off with a party on October 31st, costumes are welcome. All students who 

are in high school are welcome. We meet every week from 6:30pm-8:00pm. 

Mike Markwell 

Youth Ministry Coordinator 
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Executive Committee Members  

 

Steve Kirk …………………. President 

Rick McManis……………... Vice President 

Amber Gayhart ….……….. . Secretary 

Tim Houseward  ………….. Treasurer 

 

Council Member 
 

  Ken Bobak    Nell Pieper 

 Pricie Rogan    Tom Guftafson 

          Phil Sleezer 

 

Council Meets the 3rd Tuesday of the  

Month at 6:30PM  
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10/3  Sally Hausken 
10/4  Nancy Mormann 
10/5  Justin Phillips 
10/6  Lura Reyes 
10/8  Andres Caneva 
10/9  Kathy McCarthy,  Elyse Zabelka 
10/10  Michael Meyers 
10/11  Abigail Grabenhofer, Aiden Grabenhofer 
   Caitlyn Grabenhofer, Megan Szczepanski 
10/12  Fred Grabenhofer Sr.,  Kevin Helfert 
            James Peterson 
10/13  Alan Mead 
10/14  Hailey Soderstrom, Jacob Soderstrom 
10/15  Audrey Larson 
10/16  Debra Crosse 
10/18  Anthony Kopel,  Paul Marolda 
10/19  Lois Reil, John Yudt 
10/20  Brian Gerrity 
10/22  Susan Mead 
10/24  Raquel Caneva, Vada Cartwright 
   Richard McManis 
10/28  Diane Bramlet 
10/29  Donna Rothlisberger 
10/30  Charles Grabenhofer 
10/31  Lisa McManis 
  
  

 

 

 
10/1  Jim & Nicky Calderaro 
10/2  David & Mary Helfert 
10/6  Sherry & Sean Aoyagi  
   Cean & Anne Magosky 
10/12  Bob & Ellen Schroll 
10/13  Carl & Abby Larson 
10/16  Chip & Judy Lake 
10/18  Jeri & Jeffrey Rigoni 
10/20  Wally & Ida Lewandowski 
10/23  Bill & Joan Butler 
10/24  Debbie & (Kevin) Crosse 
10/25  John & Fern Kinder 
10/26  Alan & Susan Mead   
   Troy & Kelly Siewert 
10/28  Bill & Beverly Dornick 
10/29  David & Dorothy Kuehl 
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925 E. 9th St.  

Lockport, IL 60441 

Shepherd of the Hill Lutheran Church 

Phone: 815-838-0708 

Fax:     815-838-2701  

Email:   soth.office@shepherdofthehill.com  

Web page:  www.shepherdofthehill.com 

Mission  

"To Know Jesus And To Make Jesus Known"  
 

Vision 

"Transforming Lives, Families And Our  
Community Through Jesus Christ"  
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SERVICE  SCHEDULE  
 

 

Sunday 

 9:00AM and 10:35AM 

 

Wednesday 
Thru August 8th 

6:30PM 
 

Our Saturday Service will  

resume on August 18th 

 

Sunday School 
(resumes September 9th) 

10:30AM 
 

Childcare Available 

How to Contact Good Tidings  

the team or drop it in the Com-

munications Chairperson's drop 

box  in the Church office. Arti-

cles may also be emailed to the 

kglow72@gmail.com. In order 

for the article to appear in the 

next month’s newsletter, it needs 

to be into the drop box by the 

20th of each Month.  Articles 

submitted after that date will 

Good Tidings is the responsibil-

ity of Communications Ministry 

and assembled by team members, 

volunteers and Church Staff. We 

depend on input from the other 

ministries, staff, and members of 

the congregation. If you wish to 

have an article published in Good 

Tidings, please submit your arti-

cle or information to someone on 

appear in the next issue, assum-

ing the articles are not  date sen-

sitive.  Remember that we de-

pend on your input in order to be 

able to have information to pub-

lish 

 
“Looking back 
over a lifetime, 
you see that love 
was the answer to 
everything.”  
—Ray Bradbury  

PEASE JOIN US!!!  
 

Saturday, October 20th  

6:30-8:00pm  

Dress in your favorite costume 

for Trunk or Treat!  

Kids Activities  

Refreshments will be served  

 


